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Boulder Primary School Newsletter 

Term 1 Week 8 2024 
What an amazing term. Even though this term is 9 weeks the staff and students at 
Boulder Primary School have been very busy and are ready to recharge their  
batteries. 
KindiLink is a great opportunity and program to develop not only the routines of 
schools but more importantly the foundations for early literacy and numeracy skills. 
I would like to congratulate and thank Mrs Hansen and Mrs Callow for the amazing 
work they have done with all families in the KindiLinks program so far this year. This 
term we have had an extraordinary number of enrolments in the program. Never 
has the program had 31 students and have we had to start a wait list. This is a testa-
ment to the brilliant program being offered. 
Many thanks to the staff and students in preparing and participating in this year’s 
NAPLAN. As you know every year the students in Years 3 and 5 participate in this 
national assessment. In recent years we have seen a few changes. The first was the 
rescheduling the assessment to Term 1 instead of Term 3, when it had been previ-
ously held. The second and most recent is the change from bands to proficiencies. 
While there are many arguments regarding the pros and cons for the assessment at 
the school level we use the data from the assessment to not only determine the 
progress and achievement of the students we also analyse the data to determine 
future planning and direction to ensure improved student outcomes. I have heard 
many reports from staff regarding the positive attitude students have displayed and 
how they have been eagerly awaiting the assessment. Our school value of Courage is 
certainly alive and well. Well done to all students!! 
With a number of enrolments in the Kindergarten and PrePrimary classes we were 
fortunate enough to have Mrs Cimone Van Der Merwe accept an appointment with 
us we were able to restructure the Kindergarten and Pre-primary classes. Increasing 
from two classes to three.  The students are enjoying the smaller classes and calmer 
mornings. Many thanks to the parents and carers for their support with these chang-
es and a special mention to the ECE Team who accommodated the increase in stu-
dent numbers but also ensured the wellbeing and successful transition of the stu-
dents. 
The BIG BREAKFAST! Please put next Wednesday the 28th of March in your diary to 
join us for a healthy and hearty BIG BREAKFAST. This event has become a tradition at 
Boulder Primary School and the staff enjoy the opportunity to catch up with Parents, 
Carers and students. We look forward to seeing everyone bright and early. The P&C 
will also be announcing the winning easter raffle tickets. 
Finally, I would like to say goodbye to Miss Sarah Simpson. Miss Simpson has accept-
ed the position of Principal at Salmon Gums Primary School. She has been a valued 
team member at Boulder Primary School and we certainly value her contribution 
over the past few years. I know we all wish her well for the future.  Miss Mel Skinner 
will be joining the team at Kambalda Primary School as the Deputy Principal for next 
term.   Kambalda Primary School is very lucky to have someone of Mel’s calibre join 
them. I know we all wish her well for Term 2.  
 
Mr David Callow 
Principal 
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From the Deputy Principal 

 

 
FOCUS 2024 
 

 
 

https://www.education.wa.edu.au/dl/8zqd673
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From the Deputy Principal 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Josh Harder - Deputy Principal 
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Meet Our Student Councillors 

Meet Our Staff 
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Awards 
Class Merit Award Winner Values Award Winner 

2024 Voluntary Charges and Collections 
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 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Week 1 
15

th
 – 19

th
 

April 
     

Week 2 
22

nd
 – 

26
th
April 

   

 
Anzac Day 

Public  
Holiday 

Student  
Development 

Day 
No Students 

Week 3 
29

th
 April – 3

rd
 

May 

P&C 
6pm Staffroom    

Room 14 
Assembly 

Week 4 
6

th
 – 10

th
 May 

 
Mother’s Day 

Stall 
  School Board Eagles/Fever 

Cup 

Week 5 
13th – 17h May  

KBCHS 
Year 10  

student visit 
  

Room 7  
Assembly 

Eagles/Fever 
Cup 

Week 6 
20

th
 – 24

th
 

May 

Swimming 
Lessons 

 
Numero Day 

 
  

 
Eagles/Fever 

Cup 

Week 7 
27

th
 – 31

st
 

May 

Swimming 
Lessons    

Room 5  
Assembly 

Eagles/Fever 
Cup 

Week 8 
3

rd
 – 7

th
 June 

WA Day 
Public Holiday   School Board 

Meeting 

 
Eagles/Fever 

Cup 
 

Week 9 
10

th
 – 14

th
 

June 

P&C 
6pm Staffroom  

Learning 
Journey 

3pm-4.30pm 
Sausage  

Sizzle 

Winter  
Lightning 
Carnival 

Room 9  
Assembly 

Week 10 
17

th
 – 21

st
 

June 
    Cross Country 

Week 11 
24

th
 – 28

th
 

June 
 

  Reports 
Home  NAIDOC DAY 


